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August 2020  

    

 Gold Wing Road Riders Association 

Monthly Chapter  

Gathering 

  

Lake Parker Park  

910 Granada Street 

Off Lakeland Hills BLVD 

2nd entrance 

8:00 until 10:00 AM 

 

 

Chapter Directors 

Ed & Dottie Bahrenburg 

(607) 427-8777 

Gwrra.ed.dottie@gmail.com 

2020 Couple of the Year 

  Kenny & Deb Weberman 

August Schedule 

Gathering      August  1st 

Dairy Queen     August  4th 

Dwayneôs Place     August  8th 

Dairy Queen     August 12th 

Sunrise Eatery     August 15th 

Team Meeting     August 17th  

Dairy Queen     August 20th 

Big Tomôs Diner      August 22nd 

Dairy Queen    August  25th 

Lake Alfred Diner    August 29th

2017 Florida District  

Chapter of the Year  

  
National Director           National Assistant Director     Florida District  Directors 

   Jere Goldman                  Bob Shrader           Bill & Cheryl  Smith 

 

Friends for Fun, Safety & Knowledge 

Rick & Madalena Buck 

Assistant District Directors 

District Contact for the Fireballs  

 Stay safe! 

WWW.lakelandfireballs.org 
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Wellé.., It looks like 

COVID 19 is not getting 

any less in Florida but we 

are still doing some things 

as a Chapter keeping so-

cial distancing and safe 

practices in the forefront. 

Your Chapter Team re-

cently met and agreed 

that we would continue to 

meet at Lake Parker Park 

in Lakeland in one of the 

shelters. The Chapter will 

provide donuts but you 

need to bring your drink 

of choice. It is a nice set-

up with tables and bench-

es that allow for some 

distance between people 

and it is outdoors. This 

will be on a month to 

month basis but likely to 

continue for a while as 

the Golden Corral is not 

taking groups. Most of the 

Team has a reluctance to 

go to a buffet restaurant. 

We are slowly exploring 

various alternative loca-

tions due to changing 

state mandates. 

For at least the month of 

August we will continue to 

do a weekly DQ event as 

well as our weekly rides. 

We will review the possi-

bility of doing Meet and 

Eats in September. We 

are having good turnout 

for both the DQ and rides 

and if you have not joined 

us, please do. 

National has posted a nice 

selection of training events 

via Zoom and I do suggest 

you take a look and use 

this down time to brush up 

on some topics. The Dis-

trict has posted on its web-

site some ñon the bikeò 

classes. If you need any 

please make arrangements 

by following the instruc-

tions on the website. 

Several events in the 

southeast have been post-

poned or canceled due to 

virus concerns. In our 

Team Meeting, everyone is 

concerned about going 

places and interacting out-

side of our Chapter 

ñbubbleò so we wonôt be 

scheduling any visitations 

for a while. 

Dottie and I are real happy 

to be home and able to en-

joy our friends. Unfortu-

nately, I developed some 

eye issues that mean I 

canôt ride for several weeks 

but I feel lucky that I got 

home before it all hap-

pened.  

 

Ed Bahrenburg  

CD for the FIREBALLS 
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 Ed & Dottie Bahrenburg 

Chapter Director 

  

 



MFA CLASSES 

     Some of you may have 

heard that the home office 

has authorized MFA Classes 

to resume.  They are leav-

ing it up to the individual 

Districts to decide whether 

or not it is safe to continue 

classes.  However, our 

great State of Florida is still 

significantly impacted.  We 

will not be continuing MFA 

Classes at this time.  We 

will closely monitor the sit-

uation and open classes 

back up when it is prudent 

to do so.  Please do not 

worry about your Levels 

expiring.  This is being ad-

dressed.  The amount of 

down time due to the pan-

demic shut down is being 

added to extend your expi-

ration date.  Our health is 

the priority now.  Be Safe!  

Be Healthy! 

RIDING CLASSES 

     We have had a few 

questions about Riding 

Classes including the TRC 

and ARC.  Yes, they may 

resume, however in some 

areaôs masks, non-contact 

forehead thermometer 

checks, and social distanc-

ing are required.  Local and 

State guidelines must be 

met.  We actually just did 

two courses in the Tampa 

area in Largo so that those 

whoôs Levels were expired 

could once again become 

current.  It was a good 

time but we were a little 

disappointed that the clas-

ses were not full when we 

had gotten so many asking 

when classes would be of-

fered.  A BRC-2 is an ap-

proved GWRRA ARC equiv-

alent, MSF 2-Wheel Course 

and the STEP Trike Ever-

green Course is used in 

place of a GWRRA TRC.  

The Evergreen STEP 

Course allows Sidecar Rigs 

to participate in the same 

class thus eliminating the 

need for a separate class. 

Both of these classes are 

an excellent opportunity 

for members to fine tune 

their riding skills and main-

tain their Levels Program.  

We donôt anticipate sched-

uling any riding courses 

until the weather cools 

down, as the heat index 

this summer has been un-

bearable. 

     The ability to conduct 
Riding Classes has not re-
ally been hindered by the 
pandemic.  Our hot Florida 
weather this time of year is 
more of the deciding fac-
tor.  I have been conduct-
ing 1 or 2 MSF Riding Clas-
ses for licensing per week 
throughout these troubled 
times. State medical 
guidelines are being fol-
lowed. It has been hot out 
on the riding pad.  During 
a recent class the outside 
temperature was 95 de-
grees with a feels-like tem-
perature of 106.  A portion 
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 of the asphalt on the pad had 

melted and the bottom of my 

boots stuck to the pavement.  

Now thatôs hot!  We can re-

sume classes when the 

weather cools down.  Chapter 

Directors know their members 

and know when it would be 

appropriate for them to 

schedule a riding class.  We 

are in the process of acquir-

ing new locations to conduct 

Riding Classes.  At present we 

are looking at locations in 

Largo, Ocala, Eustis, Orlando, 

and Melbourne.  As you can 

see these locations are all in 

and around the middle of the 

State.  If you have access to 

and have used other locations 

further North or South, con-

tinue to use them.  Please ad-

vise us if you set up a class 

so it can be properly adver-

tised and documented.  

  

 Ride safe, 
 
D˛˙˔˚iʫʔ& Diˉɶʍ 

 

Dominick & Diane DeSiato 
Rider Education 



THAT GWRRA strives to pro-

vide Members with Benefit 

packages that unparalleled in 

the motorcycle industry. Their 

benefits are unparalleled in 

just about any industry! Tak-

ing advantage of just one or 

two of these Benefits and your 

GWRRA membership pays for 

itself! Of course, there is the 

Wing World Magazine and the 

Gold Book. But did you realize 

there is so much more?  

Just a few: 

¶ Rescue Plus 

¶ Chapter Life Financial Ser-

vices 

¶ Leadership Training  

¶ RX Discounts  

¶ Life Lock   

¶ Office Max Discounts 

¶ Hotel & Motel Discounts 

¶ Rider Education 

¶ Car Rental Avis & Budget   

¶ GWRRA Vacation Center 

and much, much more! Go to 

the National Web page to find 

out just how ñYOUò can bene-

fit from your membership.   

 

THE MORE YOU KNOW THE 

BETTER IT GETS 

 

Jim Bontrager, MEC 
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DO YOU REALIZE 

Membership Enhancement  

  Jim & Alice Bontrager 


